
Patricia Burgess 

173 Alice Street, 

Grafton NSW 2460 

02 September 2021 

 

Clarence Valley Council, 

 

I have a development application no 2021-0060 currently submitted to Council to add a 

carport off the side of my garage. 

 

The original application for this site, to replace the previous garage back in 2003, included a 

carport in the plans. As a result of council to-ing and fro-ing and a full council meeting 

headed by former Mayor Shirley Adams in my backyard, the garage was approved and it 

was suggested that I can always re-apply for the carport later. At the time, the garage was 

the immediate priority, and the purpose of the carport was to protect my boat from 

weather. 

 

Today, I still wish to add the carport to the side of the garage. My reasons being are; 

1. Safe stowage of 2nd vehicle 

2. Better division of, and utility, of lawn areas for lifestyle and future plans. 

3. I am a sole carer for a disabled pensioner with restricted mobility, locating said 

carport in line with the front of the existing approved garage will allow easy 

accessible access to the rear entry of the house.  

 

I have owned this property since July 20, 2000 and at no time have I ever added or 

constructed anything without Council approval. I would appreciate reconsidering approval 

of this carport, as it will allow me to integrate my physical and lifestyle needs as I transition 

into my retirement years. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Patricia Burgess 
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